
Willamette Complex North 
News Update 
2024.WillametteComplex.North@firenet.gov 
 
Information line: 541-208-1262, 8 am to 8 pm 
Facebook: https://facebook.com/OreFireInformation2024; 

            https://www.facebook.com/PyramidFireInfo2024/ 
Inciweb: Willamette Complex North 

Saturday, September 7, 2024 at 3:30pm 
 
For immediate Release: 
 
The Linton Creek fire started Friday, September 6 and is located on the McKenzie Ranger District of the 
Willamette National Forest. The fire is currently 200 acres and actively growing around the Linton 
Meadows/Eileen Lake area, west of the Three Sisters Wilderness. Evacuation orders are currently being 
issued for the area with closure orders soon following. Recreationists, both day hikers and through hikers 
are encouraged to check for updates on the provided web pages. Pacific Crest Trail hikers will need to 
check for re-routes that may affect their itinerary. Search and Rescue teams will be sweeping the area for 
the public. Please evacuate the area safely and orderly.  Please check inciweb and the Ore and Pyramid 
Facebook pages for updates.  
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